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MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING
OF THE MANCOS SCHOOL DISTRICT RE-6 BOARD OF EDUCATION 

ROOM #503 -- MANCOS WEST WING – MONDAY May 15, 7:05 P.M.
Work Session:  Discussion regarding the following policies: staff discretionary leave, open enrollment, open/closed campus, drug and alcohol, student absences and excuses, and truancy. Mr. Hunter distributed information regarding FASTER, an armed response training program. 
CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL

The regular meeting of the Board of Education - Mancos School District RE-6 was called to order by Board President, Blake Mitchell, at p.m. Mr. Mitchell led the Pledge of Allegiance.

	Blake Mitchell
	President
	Present

	Boe Hawkins
	Vice President
	Present

	Pamela Coppinger
	Secretary
	Present

	Tim Hunter
	Treasurer
	Present

	Monty Guiles
	Director
	Excused

	
	
	

	Also in attendance:
	Brian Hanson
	Superintendent

	
	Heath Showalter
	K-12 Dean of Students/AD

	
	Drew Pearson
	Interim PK-5 Principal

	
	Adam Priestley
	Secondary Principal

	
	Heather McKie
	Administrative Assistant

	
	
	

	
	
	

	Visitors in the audience:  
	Kaelan Everett
	Parent

	
	Jacob Klopfenstein
	Cortez Journal

	
	Colin Tomlinson
	Mercy Regional Sports Medicine

	
	Nick McLaughlin
	Mercy Regional Sports Medicine

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	


APPROVAL OF AGENDA

MOTION by Mr. Hunter to approve the Regular Meeting Agenda for Monday, May 15, 2017. 
Mr. Hawkins seconds.

AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, and Mr. Mitchell. NO: None. Motion carried 4-0.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

MOTION by Mr. Hawkins to approve the minutes from the April 24, 2017 Regular Meeting.

Mr. Hunter seconds.

AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, and Mr. Mitchell. NO: None. Motion carried 4-0.
PRESENTATIONS – RECOGNITION FROM DISTRICT OR BOARD
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

Colin Tomlinson and Nick McLaughlin from Mercy Regional Sports Medicine discussed the services they have provided for our athletes for the past two years. The Board was impressed with their presentation and expressed their appreciation for taking care of our students. 
REPORTS FROM ADMINISTRATORS AND COMMITTEES

Superintendent’s Report – The Colorado Historical Society still has not given a final decision on the front of the old gym. We will move forward with the BEST presentation as planned. The group presenting in Denver may have a good idea what the chances are of receiving the grant that afternoon. 
The high school administrative assistant was dismissed from her job this morning and Mr. Hanson notified the Board per policy GDQD Dismissal of Support Staff.  The high school graduation is on Sunday at 4:00 and Cathy Epps is the guest speaker.
PreK-5 Principal’s Report – Mr. Pearson discussed the bell schedule the elementary staff created for next year. He is excited about the RTI process being built into the daily schedule. This enables teachers to meet once a week instead of the current once a month. Mr. Pearson is not concerned about students of parents employed by Western Excelsior not being able to finish the school year due to relocation. It will be hard to tell the long term effects the layoff will have on enrollment.
Secondary Principal’s Report – The senior class trip has been cancelled. The Valedictorian is Brittany Peacock and the Salutatorian is Hannah Skinner. Mr. Priestley has been able to fill all the open teaching positions in the middle and high school. Ms. Mills has finished all the paperwork and we have been approved for an agriculture program in the high school until the audit of 2022. Mr. Priestley is recommending that the 2018 graduation ceremony be held on Friday, May 25th at 6PM. This change help teachers during finals week because all the students would be finishing classes at the same time. It would also benefit parents of state track qualifiers. The Board was in support of this decision.
Dean of Student’s Report – Mr. Showalter will provide End-of-the-Year discipline information at the next board meeting. The middle school track teams did well this season. Mr. Showalter thinks the elementary track meet helps promote track participation in the Middle School. Nine athletes have qualified for State Track this year. The Fighting Heart Awards were giving to Emma Most and Richard Martinez. Mike Morelli received the Blue & White Award.
Accountability Committee – The committee did not turn in a written report. Mr. Hanson attended the meeting and reported the discussion revolved around the budget.
Business Managers Report and Financial Statements – Mr. Hanson spoke on behalf of Ms. Miller. He said they are requesting a special board meeting and will have projection of what the close out and roll over dollars we be.
BOCES - The next BOCES meeting is scheduled for May 24th. The meeting will revolve around June Summit and budget. Mr. Hanson and Ms. Coppinger met with Dan Snowberger and Brad Miller to plan the separation from San Juan BOCES and move into an affiliation with Durango. This will be a year-long process to do this correctly. 
FINANCIAL REPORT

Approve Bills

MOTION by Mr. Hunter to approve the bills as presented.
Mr. Hawkins seconds.

AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, and Mr. Mitchell. NO: None. Motion carried 4-0.

DISCUSSION ITEMS

A. 17/18 Budget - PPR went up from $8183.34 to $8570.10 which is a significant jump. The FTE of 446 is from October Count and not based off of current enrollment. It better to plan for less and hope for more. There is good news regarding SB-267. This bill will give rural schools one time dollars for next year and that means $167,634.24 for Mancos. The staff will receive raises in accordance with the Boards direction. There will still be money left over to include some wish list purchases including more Chromebooks and upgraded security cameras. We will allocate money from the Cap Reserve for an added vehicle for transportation, a Kubota for maintenance and maintenance shop addition. The addition will help maintenance have their own workspace. This will also create a classroom that will be used strictly for ag and shop classes. The budget has increased insurances rate factored in as well as moving one salary from the Mill Levy to the General Fund. Additionally, the budget could include purchasing a communication system that is connected to the marshal. Mr. Hanson would like to put a stipend in the budget to help the new teaching staff. The new staff, which consists of mostly first year teachers, would work additional days in July to give them more time to be prepared for students. Mr. Mitchell asks if the security cameras are part of the Best grant and if so, wonders why we would spend money on them now. Mr. Hanson responded that the cameras would be covered by the grant. The money budgeted for cameras could be used in a different way if we are awarded the grant. Marty Stecher approached the school regarding the sale of his house on the corner of Riverside and Beech. The district would be interested in purchasing the property.
B. Best Grant Presentation – Mr. Guiles will be presenting to the BEST board. He has two minutes to state the case to board. He has put together a nice presentation.  
EXECUTIVE SESSION – Personnel 
MOTION by Mr. Hawkins For the purpose of determining positions relative to matters that are subject to negotiations as authorized by CRS 24-6-402(4)(e), and for the purpose of discussion of personnel matters relating to specifically identified employees as authorized by CRS 24-6-402(4)(f), and for the purpose of having a conference with the Board’s attorney to receive legal advice on specific legal matters as authorized by CRS 24-6-402(4)(b).  These matters relate to resolution of a personnel matter.  Those present in the executive session at times requested by the Board President shall be members of the Board and the Superintendent.

Mr. Hunter seconds.
The Board departed the room at 8:30 pm. The Board returned to the room at 9:05 pm.

Mr. Mitchell called the meeting back to order and reported that no decisions were made during the Executive Session. 

OPPORTUNITY FOR CONSENT MOTION

MOTION by Mr. Hunter to consent to all Action Items:  A-F
Ms. Coppinger seconds.
AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, and Mr. Mitchell.  NO: None. Motion carried 4-0.
ACTION ITEMS
A. Act on recommendation to approve Alana Stewart for 7th/8th Grade Math Position
Approved by consent

B. Act on recommendation to approve Kristina Linders for 7th/8th Grade Science Position
Approved by consent

C. Act on recommendation to approve Sensa Wolcott for HS Science Position
Approved by consent

D. Act on recommendation to approve Jed Hanson for HS Science Position
Approved by consent

E. Act on recommendation to approve Lindsay Hoover for Elementary Administrative Assistant
Approved by consent

F. Approve Updated Substitute List
Approved by consent

CORRESPONDENCE
UPCOMING/OLD BUSINESS
Special Board Meeting May 31 at 6:00
Regular Board Meeting June 19th

CONCLUSION OF PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

ADJOURNMENT

The Board adjourned by consensus at 9:07p.m.

_____________________________________________

Blake Mitchell, President

_____________________________________________

Pamela Coppinger, Secretary
